

Ms Katie McCallum Senior Legal Counsel, Environment and Planning Bingo Industries 305 Parramatta Road Auburn NSW 2144

25/01/2021

Dear Ms McCallum

## Eastern Creek Recycling Ecology Park (06\_0139) Appointment of Independent Engineer

I refer to your request (MP06\_0139-PA-2) for the Planning Secretary's approval of a suitably qualified person to prepare the updated Landfill Plan for the Eastern Creek Recycling Ecology Park (06\_0139).

The Department has reviewed the nomination and information you have provided and is satisfied that the expert is suitably qualified and experienced. Consequently, I can advise that the Planning Secretary approves the appointment of Mr Paul Lightbody to prepare the updated Landfill Plan.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Bianca Thornton on (02) 8217 2040 or via email at bianca.thornton@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Chris Ritchie Director

**Industry Assessments** 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary